## April 14, 2011

The Russell Springs City Council held their regular monthly meeting this date at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall. In attendance were Jeanne Hudson, Jeramy Coffey, Ramie Hutchison, Kim Graham, Terry Russell, Brandon Selby, Michael Selby, Dana Edwards, Claradon Wilson, Joe Irvin, David Blakey, Lisa Mann, Timmy Hudson, Eddie Thomas, Eric Selby, Matthew DeHart, Hollis DeHart and Wendy Burton. Ricky Barnes was absent.

- 1. Mayor Hollis DeHart called the meeting to order.
- 2. David Blakey made the motion to accept the minutes of April 8. Eric Selby seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
- 3. Lisa Mann made the motion to pay the bills. David Blakey seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
- 4. The Council heard the 2<sup>nd</sup> reading of Ordinance 11-02 Consensual Corridor Annexation. Mayor DeHart informed the Council that any landowner could come into the City by a Consensual Annexation also.

  Timmy Hudson made the motion to accept Ordinance 11-02

  Consensual Corridor Annexation. David Blakey seconded the motion.

  Motion carried 5-0.
- 5. The Council heard the 2<sup>nd</sup> reading of Ordinance 11-03 Consensual Annexation of Russell Springs Elementary. Mayor DeHart informed the Council that the Russell County Board of Education and the City of Russell Springs had negotiated this. Eric Selby made the motion to accept Ordinance 11-03 Consensual Annexation of Russell Springs Elementary. Lisa Mann seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
- 6. Eddie Thomas made the motion to purchase one sponsorship at \$50 for the 100 Innings of Baseball at the Russell Springs City Park.

  Timmy Hudson seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
- 7. Discussion regarding the City potholes. City of Russell Springs have talked with City of Jamestown to purchase a 4 ton hot box at a cost of approximately \$3500 to each City. City of Jamestown currently has a roller from Gaddie Shamrock, which if Gaddie needed the roller, they would come get it. Mayor DeHart stated nothing wrong with the quality of work of Selby Asphalt. Selby Asphalt had submitted an agreement with the City being charged \$4.85 per square foot, with one fuel surcharge per day. Last year's payments to Selby Asphalt were \$24,213.44, from 2002-present \$205,722.99. Selby Asphalt has been in business for 18 years, with experienced workers and if patches settle, the patches are repaired with no extra charge. David Blakey made the motion to continue with Selby Asphalt. Timmy Hudson seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. Mayor DeHart asked that each Councilmember turn in a list of roads they would like to see blacktopped.
- 8. David Blakey made the motion to adjourn. Eric Selby seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

ATTEST: Wendy Burton, City Clerk